
 

 

From: Jonathan Walling 
To: Charlie Mingo; Michael Lockwood; Brian Smith; David Seifert 
Cc: OCE 
Subject: Goodyear Beaumont Regulatory Relief Request_Dec2020 
Date: Thursday, December 17, 2020 4:00:51 PM 
Attachments: Goodyear Beaumont TCEQ Regulatory Relief.pdf 

Good afternoon, Mr. Mingo: 

The TCEQ has evaluated your request for enforcement discretion for December 2020 Leak Detection 
and Repair Monitoring at Goodyear Tire & Rubber Company’s Beaumont Chemical Plant, which is 
required by 30 Texas Administrative Code Chapter 115, Subpart D, Division 3, 40 Code of Federal 
Regulations 63, Subparts H and FFFF, and New Source Review Permits 124670 and 22110. 

The TCEQ will exercise enforcement discretion for these activities which will be valid until January 
31, 2021. The required activities shall be completed as soon as practicable, as conditions allow, by 
this date. 

This enforcement discretion is limited to the Texas Commission on Environmental Quality and does 
not limit EPA’s ability to enforce federal regulations. 

Regulated entities must maintain records adequate to document activities related to the 
noncompliance under enforcement discretion, including details of the regulated entity’s best efforts 
to comply. 

Regards, 

Jonathan Walling, Area Director 
Coastal & East Texas Area 
Texas Commission on Environmental Quality 

From: Charlie Mingo < 
Sent: Thursday, December 17, 2020 12:52 PM 
To: OCE <OCE@tceq.texas.gov>; Ramiro Garcia <ramiro.garcia@tceq.texas.gov> 
Cc: Michael Lockwood <  Brian Smith 
<  David Seifert < 
Subject: Goodyear Beaumont Regulatory Relief Request 

Dear Mr. Garcia. 

Attached is a letter from The Goodyear Tire & Rubber Company (Goodyear), Beaumont 
Chemical Plant, Beaumont, Texas requesting temporary relief from certain provisions of 
statutes, rules, orders and permits to minimize risk of exposure and otherwise respond to 
COVID-19 without sacrificing the protection of human health and the environment. 
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If you have any questions regarding Goodyear’s request for Regulatory Relief, please feel free 
to contact me via email or cell phone (409) 658-8121. 

Charlie Mingo 
Chemical Business Team Leader Environmental 
The Goodyear Tire & Rubber Company 
11357 IH 10 SW at Smith Road 
Beaumont, Texas 
Phone: 409 – 794-5282 
Fax:  409 – 794- 5365 
Email: 








